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                       Friday, 12th April 2019 

 

Kia Ora ¢ņǘƻǳ 
 

This is my last newsletter before I head away on my 

Woolf Fisher Fellowship trip in week 2 of next term.   

From week 2 through to the end of the July holidays, 

Mr Robertson will be Acting Principal and Mrs Fraser 

will be Acting Deputy Principal.  Thanks in advance to 

them and the other staff for next term. 

Term 1 

Term 1 has been very busy and successful.  We have had the regular school 

events such as Athletics Day, Swimming Sports, Year 9 Camps, Peer Support, 

Summerfest, Junior Social Evening and much more, and we also have our 

school trips.  Seniors are now well into their formal internal assessments. 

Thanks to our Prefects and Year 13 students who have done an excellent job 

in their various leadership roles across the school.  Thanks to them and staff, 

the school has run very smoothly this term.  I am very pleased with how 

Glendowie College is going. 

Summer Tournament 

A special congratulations to our MAADI Cup squad who returned home from 

the MAADI Cup regatta with a gold medal.  hǳǊ DƛǊƭǎΩ ¦ƴŘŜǊ-18 Coxed 

Quadruple Sculls crew of Jessica McIntosh, Jamie Iro, Olivia Hay, Sascha 

Moltschaniwskyj and Oliver Heafield (cox) rowed a stellar race in lane 8 to 

place first in New Zealand.  Congratulations to the girls, their coaches 

Danielle Schofield and Josh Everitt, and everyone involved in the rowing 

programme.  Special mention goes to Olivia Hay who has subsequently been 

selected to trial to row for New Zealand.  That is an outstanding achievement. 

Thank you also to the staff and volunteers who travelled with our cricket and 

lawn bowls teams to compete in their summer tournaments. 

Board of Trustees Elections 

Next term the college will hold elections for the 2019-2022 Board of 

Trustees.  All state schools in New Zealand hold their election at the same 

ǘƛƳŜΦ  /ŀƴǘŜǊōǳǊȅ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƛǎ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ 

behalf, and liaising with Ms Davis-Miller, our Business Manager.  There is 

more information about these elections further in this newsletter. 

End of Term / Holidays 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛƴ ȅŜŀǊǎ ммΣ мн ƻǊ мо Χ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ b/9! ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀƭ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

academic workload for students.  Some assessments are already completed and marked.  You can access your 

ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊŜƴǘ tƻǊǘŀƭΦ 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 
               

April 
 

12 End of Term 1 

29 Term 2 starts 

 

May 
 

1 APO Concert Trip              
(10:15am-2:20pm) 

2 tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ 
(7pm-9pm, Staffroom) 

15 Board of Trustees Meeting 
(6pm-9pm, Boardroom) 

20 Parent/Student/Teacher 
Conferencing (3pm-8pm) 

21 Book Night                                
(4pm-6pm, Library) 

22 Bali Surf Trip Fundraiser             
(6pm-9pm, Hall) 

23 Careers Expo                  
(3:30pm-7pm, Hall) 

25  Senior School Ball                   
(7pm-11:55pm, Eden Park) 

25-26 Duke of Edinburgh Bronze 
Tramp 

28 Parent/Student/Teacher 
Conferencing (3pm-8pm) 

 

 (For a full list of upcoming events, 
please refer to the calendar on the 

college website.) 
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The holidays are a good opportunity for you to talk with your child(ren) about how they are going towards their 

NCEA goals for this year.  I am confident that the majority of our students will be well on track.  I encourage you to 

listen to how your child feels that they are doing and what they see as their next steps for Term 2, as well as 

balancing their other co-curricular commitments and goals. 

Please also ensure that they have some down time to relax and unwind.  It is much deserved and needed. 

Finally, thank you for your ongoing support of your child(ren) and the college.  Glendowie College is an amazing, 

supportive community.  We continue to see our students shine and grow into confident, articulate and resilient 

men and women.  

Have an enjoyable and restful holiday period. 

Richard Dykes  
Principal 
 
 

2019 Board of Trustees Elections 

In May, nominations will be called from the community for candidates to become members of our Board of 
Trustees.  Key dates are as follows: 
 

By Friday 10 May bƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊƳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǇŜǊǎƻƴǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŎŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊ ǊƻƭƭΦ 

Friday 24 May NOMINATIONS CLOSE ς Friday, 24 May 2019 at noon.  An election will then be held if 
the number of nominations exceed vacancies.  For Glendowie College, the number of 
vacancies is 5. 

Wednesday 29 May Voting papers will be sent by post to all on the school caregiver roll.  

Friday 7 June Voting closes at 12 noon. 

Thursday 13 June Votes are counted, and our school is advised of the results. 

Friday 14 June New Board takes office. 

 

We look forward to all our parents/caregivers being involved in the process.  
 

The parent/caregiver roll will close on Wednesday, 22 May 2019.  You may still provide updates to your contact 
details before that date through the Portal (please click this link how to change details on portal for instructions) or 
by emailing reception@gdc.school.nz.  The roll will be available for inspection at reception from Wednesday, 8 May 
2019. 
 
 

Students Drop Off / Pick Up 

We would like to take this opportunity to remind all parents/caregivers that students should be dropped off before 
school and picked up after school at either the Mount Taylor Drive or Riddell Road entrances.  Please do not drive 
in through Gate 1 or stop at the bus bay.   
 

Parents are requested not to drive into the school grounds to drop off or pick up their children other than for 
medical reasons or appointments. 
 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

mailto:info@gdc.school.nz
http://www.gdc.school.nz/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1iB3TUEp_EE-LsY8NV58-QzQFCU-XjGRCK6wT8rrsr6k/edit?usp=sharing
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School Reports  

All Students 
 

This week the Key Competencies reports have been ƳŀŘŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘņƴŀǳ of all students on the 
Parent Portal.  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 5Ŝŀƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘƛǎΦ 
 

In week 10 of next term, all students in years 10 to 13 will receive a full school report for each subject.  These 
reports will provide grades for their school assessments and a comment from the teacher. 
 

Changes to Year 9 Reports 
 

With our full implementation of the Middle Years Programme (MYP) in year 9, students at this year level will receive 
their first full school report at a different time. 
 

A main thrust of the MYP is conceptual learning. ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ΨōƛƎ ƛŘŜŀǎΩ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀǘŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ŘŜŜǇŜƴ 
understanding, encourage students to engage with complex ideas, and get them to apply their learning to new 
contexts.  Feedback from teachers is that overall, we are seeing better engagement among our year 9 students and 
improved quality of learning. 
 

A consequence of this new approach is that we report on sǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘƭȅΦ Historically we have 
reported on individual assessments or tests, using the NCEA criteria of Not Achieved (N), Achieved (A), Achieved 
with Merit (M) or Achieved with Excellence (E). 
 

CǊƻƳ нлмфΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊ ф ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴg on four assessment criteria.  Each criteria is 
assessed on a 0 ς 8 scale, twice per year.  Information about each criteria will be communicated to parents over 
three reports. 
 

¢ƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ȅŜŀǊ ф ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκǿƘņƴŀǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƴ ΨLƴǘŜǊƛƳ ¸ŜŀǊ ф a¸t wŜǇƻǊǘΩ which will go out in 
week 3 of term 2.  This will report your ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŘŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƛǘŜǊƛŀ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ been assessed against year-
to-date, typically two of the four criteria.  It will not have a teacher comment. 
 

¢ƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ȅŜŀǊ ф ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκǿƘņƴŀǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ΨCǳƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊ ф a¸t wŜǇƻǊǘΩ ƛƴ week 3 of term 3. 
This will cover all four criteria and will include a teacher comment. 
 

¢ƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ΨCǳƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊ ф a¸t wŜǇƻǊǘΩ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ term 4.  This will provide an updated grade 
(for full-year courses only) for each criteria thaǘ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎΦ 
 

We believe these new reports will provide better information to students, ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ 
learning and their progress through the year.  These reports will extend into year 10 in 2020. 
 

Mr Praveen Chand, Deputy Principal 
 
 

Vacancy ς Teacher Aide 
The College are seeking a reliable, resourceful and energetic person, who has excellent skills in English, to join our 
Learning Assistance department as a Teacher Aide for 2019.  Experience working as a Teacher Aide is beneficial but 
not essential.  We are looking for someone who works well in a team, is calm, resilient, can adapt their approach 
to different students and situations, and has the ability to engage with students in a positive manner to support 
their learning. 
  

This is a part time position of approximately 15 to 20 hours a week, starting in Term 2 and finishing in the first week 
of December.  It is fixed term for 2019.   
  

For further information, please contact Celia Finn, SENCO, on fin@gdc.school.nz.  If you are interested in applying 
for the position, please email your CV to fin@gdc.school.nz.  Applications close on Friday, 3 May 2019. 
 

mailto:info@gdc.school.nz
http://www.gdc.school.nz/
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Does your car need a wash?  
 

If you have said YES, thŜƴΧΧΧ 
 

Bring your car to Placemakers on Lunn Avenue, Mount Wellington tomorrow Saturday, 13 April 2019 between 
9:30am to 4:00pm where students from the Glendowie College World Challenge Group will be 
there washing cars to fundraise for their trip to Nepal.  

The cost of the car wash is very reasonable - $10 per car ($15 for large cars).   
 

Thanks for your support in advance, we look forward to seeing you on the weekend. 
 

Ms Fiona Smith, Tangaroa House Dean 
 

Bali Surf Trip Fundraising  

 
 

mailto:info@gdc.school.nz
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International Baccalaureate (IB) Conference in Hong Kong 

 

Philippa Jones, Assistant Faculty Leader of Social 
Sciences, and Monique Carrigan, Acting Faculty 
Leader of English, were selected by the International 
Baccalaureate (IB) Organisation to present at the IB 
Global Conference in Hong Kong in March 
2019.  Over 1800 people attended this event. 
 

Philippa is the MYP (Middle Years Programme) 
leader for ΨIndividuals and SocietiesΩ and Monique is 

the MYP leader for ΨLanguage and LiteratureΩ.  Together they presented on ΨDeveloping 
International Mindedness within a New Zealand ContextΩ.  
 

Their presentation showcased the value of developing international mindedness in an increasingly multicultural 
society.  They shared our experience as the first public high school in New Zealand to offer the MYP within an 
existing national curriculum and diverse ethnic and cultural context.  This included examples of how Glendowie 
College students have actively engaged with local people and utilised their community as a learning resource and 
an audience.  
 

This was an amazing opportunity to show the ways in which our Language & Literature - Turangawaewae - the 
place where we stand and Individuals & Societies - Our People projects have strengthened the connections 
between the College and the community.  
 

Monique and Philippa also attended a wide range of excellent professional learning seminars and visited both the 
Chinese International School and Discovery College.  This experience has been invaluable in building a deeper 
understanding of the IB programme as well as fostering relationships with internationally renowned schools 
delivering the MYP.   Their learning will be shared with the school and fellow MYP Leadership team members across 
term 4. 

 

 

Nigel Latta Seminar ς 6 June 2019 (Thursday)  
 

You must take this opporutnity to listen to him! 
 

Earlier this week, Andrea Curtis (Guidance Counsellor) and I had the opportunity to attend a Positive Education 
Conference which Nigel Latta presented at. 
 

Nigel is a qualified Educational Psycologist, his ideas come from an informed academic base.  I have been fortunate 
to have attended three of his presentations and have never been disappointed. 
 

Nigel was highly entertaining, extremeƭȅ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŀƭ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ ΨǊŜƭŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ 
ƳŀƴƴŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘŜŜƴŀƎŜǊǎΩΦ 
 

Do not miss the opportunity to come along to an evening with Nigel Latta on Thursday 6 June 2019, which is being 
held at the college.  Details are included on the next page.   
 

You will have a fun and informative evening! 
 

Mr Gordon Robertson, Deputy Principal 
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tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ !ssociation   

 
 

Tickets are available from https://www.trybooking.co.nz/849 

 

mailto:info@gdc.school.nz
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Entertainment Books 2019/2020 will be sent home with all Year 9 and 10 students in 

Week 3 of Term 2.  Any unwanted copies can be returned to the college Reception. 

 
Upcoming Events 

tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ Thursday, 2 May 2019 

Parent/Student/Subject Teachers Conferencing Dinner Tuesday, 28 May 2019 

Nigel Latta Seminar Thursday, 6 June 2019 

 
{ŀǊŀ IŀŘŘƻƴΣ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ /ƘŀƛǊǇŜǊǎƻƴ  
https://www.facebook.com/GlendowieCollegeParentsAssociation/ or Gdcparents@gmail.com  
 

SUPPORT US 
NOW 

mailto:info@gdc.school.nz
http://www.gdc.school.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/GlendowieCollegeParentsAssociation/
mailto:Gdcparents@gmail.com
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/102r353
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/102r353
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Glendowie College Alumni Sports Day  

The second-ever Alumni Sports Day was held last Saturday despite heavy rain at times. 
 

The new artificial turf was used for the first time for the touch game competition, which was won by the Alumni 
team with help from some extra school boys.  Futsal was played in the old gym with the Alumni team winning.  
Netball and basketball games were held in the Moore Gym.  Despite a strong turnout from old-girl netball players, 
the school team gradually pulled away and built up an impressive lead, taking out the win.  For basketball, the 
school boys battled valiantly against a skilled Alumni team, which had a height advantage and won the game.   
 

The Alumni team won the Jeanette Bell trophy for the second time!  The cup was presented to Loia Tuafafo, one of 
our most recent Alumni, and refreshments were enjoyed in the staffroom. 
 

Thank you to all the school players, Alumni players and team organisers.  Special thanks to the Physio Rehab Group, 
The Coffee Guy, and Year 13 students ς Amanda Chan, Liam Ng and Anthony White, who ran the sausage sizzle. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Ms Nicole Parish, Alumni Advancement Co-ordinator 
 
 

mailto:info@gdc.school.nz
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